MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING OF THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF HUNTER
WITH VAIL RESORTS HELD ON TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 15, 2020 AT 6:00 PM AT THE
TOWN HALL LOCATED ON RTE. 23A IN TANNERSVILLE, NEW YORK

Present: Daryl Legg Supervisor
David Kukle Councilman
Raymond Legg Councilman
Sean Mahoney Councilman
Dolph Semenza Councilman

Others Present: Dr. Robert Schneider Health Officer
Russel Coloton Vail Resorts

Supervisor Legg opens the meeting at 6:16 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

R. Coloton states that he and Dr. Schneider have been talking about Vail’s reopening plan for
months. He lists the procedures they are currently working on and will follow all NYS and local
requirements regarding Covid protection.

e Face masks required for anyone on property (employees and guests)
e Taking social distancing measures

e Capacity limits

e Reservations required -tickets will be sold online only

e Season passholders must also make a reservation

e All retail will be cashless

e Plexiglass screens

e Lift capacity will be limited

e Restaurants will follow all NYS guidelines

e Health screening for employees

e Ski school — reservation only with an at home health check
e Limiting size of lessons

e Summit will be open for restrooms and shelter only

e Cleaning throughout facilities

e Bars will be closed and no televisions

e Socially distant seating in restaurants with 50% capacity

e Removing furniture

e No international employees

Dr. Schneider states that Vail has done a great job and he is confidant that they have a safe plan.
R. Coloton adds that this plan is for the entire season.
Councilman Semenza asks if anyone has spoken with the Real Estate Agents about ski rentals.

Councilman Mahoney states that there is very limited real estate available.



Supervisor Legg makes a MOTION to adjourn at 6:48 PM. Seconded by Councilman Semenza.
Ayes -5- Noes -0-

Corina Pascucci, Town Clerk, RMC

Town of Hunter



